CPse3

November 19, 2024

Debbie Racca-Sittre, City Clerk

City of San Antonio, Office of the City Clerk
P.O. Box 839966

San Antonio, TX 78283

Re: CPS Energy Request for City Council Agenda Placement
Dear Ms. Racca-5Sittre:

The current SA Energy Acquisition Public Facility Corporation (PFC) Board of Directors terms will
expire on January 31, 2025. CPS Energy respectfully requests City Council agenda placement for
a resolution for the reappointment of the PFC Board of Directors for additional two-year terms
of office. The PFC Board of Directors are:

e Mayor Ron Nirenberg
e Ms. Janie Gonzalez

e Dr. Willis Mackey

e Dr. Francine Romero
e Mr.JohnT. Steen

e Mr. Rudy Garza

e Mr. Cory Kuchinsky

Each of these terms of office will begin on February 1, 2025, and end on January 31, 2027. Thank
you for the consideration of this request.

Sincerely,

Matthew Jones@

Director, Local Government Relations

Cc: Hon. Ron Nirenberg, Zack Lyke, Ben Gorzell, Russell Huff, Rudy Garza, Cory Kuchinsky,
Shanna Ramirez, Kathleen Garcia

Encl: Request for Council Action
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